SNURE LAW OFFICE

A Professional Services Corporation

Clark B. Snure clark@snurelaw.com

Of counsel Thomas G. Burke

Brian K. Snure brian@snurelaw.com

May 31, 2007

Carole Washburn, Executive Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission P. O. Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250 VIA EMAIL records@wutc.wa.gov Original by Mail

Re: Hickox Road Highway-Rail Grade Crossing

Dear Ms. Washburn:

This firm represents Skagit County Fire Protection District No. 3. On behalf of our client, enclosed you will find the following documents regarding the above referenced matter.

- 1. Notice of Appearance.
- 2. Skagit County Fire Protection District No. 3 Comments In Opposition To Petition To Abandon And Close Highway-Rail Grade Crossing At Hickox Road.

If you have any questions, please contact the undersigned.

Very Truly Yours,

SNURE LAW OFFICE, PSC

Brian K. Snure

BKS:nc Enclosures Cc: client BNSF

Kathy Hunter, via email

ST3LT 5.31.07 - WUTC